
THE Sugar Regulatory Administration held its yearly 
Christmas get - together on December 20, 2011 at 
the agencyüs Social Hall. Fun-filled and colorful, the 
event was truly one opportune moment for the 
whole SRA family to bond as a body as they witness 
and experience the enjoyable activities lined up for 
the whole day.  
 
A solemn mass kicked off the start of the dayüs 
festivity. Administrator Regina Bautista -Martin, 
Deputy Administrator Aida Ignacio and Board 
Member Pablito Sandoval, along with SRAüs other 
top honchos were present. The spacious social hall 
was filled with people, which proved that 
attendance -wise, the event was a resounding 
success.  
 
Hosted by RDE Manager III Fernando Corpuz, the 
official program started in a jiffy. Adm. Martin 
delivered her inspiring Christmas message to the 
body. She expressed high hopes and optimism that 
2012 would become a better and more fruitful year 
for SRA. That despite the challenges the agency 
has faced in 2011, it would remain steadfast and 
unfazed to continue trekking the road to success 
notwithstanding the stumbling blocks.  
 
After Adm. Martinüs speech, it was now time for the 
much anticipated group presentation. Right after 
the mass, the employees went back to their 
respective departments first to prepare and 
change to their colorful costumes. This is already a 
tradition in SRA where departments are divided 
and made to stage a production number depicting 
the eventüs chosen theme. For this year, itüs 
þPaskong Kay SayaĄPaskong Kay SiglaĄPara Sa 
Buong Pamilya.ÿ 
 
Definitely, the friendly competition gets thicker year 
after year. The audience is treated to a creative, 
innovative and fabulous extravaganza which glues 
them to their seats. Apart from how creative the 
group interprets the theme, the competition also 
highlights the hidden talents of many employees 

when it comes to the 
performing arts. This 
was evident in the 
presentations as a 
number of SRA 
denizens stood out as 

they exhibited their acting, singing and dancing 
prowess to the delight of the crowd.  
 
The distinguished panel of judges for the contest 
was composed of Adm. Martin, Board Member 
Sandoval and Mr. James Ledesma, Jr., whose father 
is a former SRA Administrator.  
 
First to start the ball rolling was the RDE group 
whose innovative approach was a hit to the 
audience. They featured colorful Disney moments in 
their presentation like scenes from þBeauty & the 
Beast,ÿ ÿ The Little Mermaidÿ and þAladdin.ÿ 
Combining drama, comedy and music, theirs was 
truly an enjoyable production number.  
 
Next to take the floor was the combined forces of 
the Administratorüs Office, Regulation and Planning 
Department. Theirs was the most dramatic when it 
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THE New Year signals a new beginning so it is the best time to make a fresh resolution or goal for a better 
lifestyle.  Making New YearĴs resolutions is challenging at it stimulates our longing for a renewal of both 
our mind and body.  It is very easy as you can actually list down as many goals as you want.  
The difficult part is how to prioritize and achieve these New YearĴs resolutions as they 
involve enormous efforts, time and most often, money.  To make things less complicated, 
here are some tips.  Be sure that your goals are realistic, sensible and feasible. Then develop a 
plan and implement it strictly.  Do some analysis of the situation carefully and see if any 
changes are required. Better yet, have a plan B in case Plan A did not work well the way it 
should be.  We must remember that achieving New YearĴs resolutions requires strong will, 
determination and a definite goal to make it really happen. HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL OF US!    

ITôS the start of a brand new year 

once again, folks! Itôs a new 

journey to trek, without really 

knowing whatôs in store for us in 

this much-anticipated Year of the 

Dragon. But thatôs where the 

excitement lies: exploring the unknown! Whatôs important 

is we keep the hope burning in our hearts that things will be 

better as 2012 unfolds. 

Speaking of positivism, thatôs what we want to carry the 

whole year round here in our homegrown newsletter. It 

seems only yesterday when we first came out with the 

maiden issue. It was experimental. Who would have 

thought weôre on our fifth edition already? 

Itôs inspiring to know that in our own little way, we become 

part of each SRA denizenôs life. We witness all the happy 

and victorious moments happening in the four corners of 

the agency and are proud to report it to the community. Itôs 

also to our pride to serve as the voice of the body if the 

need arises and of course, act as watchdogs to help ensure a 

more peaceful and harmonious workplace. 

This issue is full of positives. The banner story recounts 

what transpired during SRAôs recent Christmas party. The 

glitzy and awesome production numbers that were staged, 

the inspiring messages of our top honchos, the riotous 

parlor games which brought the house down and of course, 

the raffle! These are all given highlights. 

The SRA-GAD, in spite of the late approval of their budget 

for 2011 still managed to conduct successful GSTs (gender 

sensitivity trainings) in the provinces of Bukidnon, 

Pampanga, Tarlac, Davao, Bicol and Cagayan. Know what 

transpired during those worthwhile undertakings. 

ñPurple Boxò zeroes in on the importance of second 

chances. Failures are inevitable but they donôt make us 

lesser individuals. God always gives us another crack at life 

and hopefully, with lessons learned from our past mistakes, 

we can already reach success. 

Meanwhile, ñRipplesò tackles the value of counting our 

blessings. Sometimes, we ask too much and become 

preoccupied with our gargantuan concerns that we fail to 

see the little blessings which are often overlooked. 

Ironically, these minute gifts from God are what complete 

the huge ones. They make our triumphs more meaningful. 

As for ñViewpointsò, it discusses the stressful things the 

Yuletide season brings. The answers, though predictable 

really give a clear picture of what happens in the modern-

day celebration of Christmas here in the Philippines. We do 

hope you enjoy reading each page as we enjoyed preparing 

them for you. Wishing you a really Happy New Year! 
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comes to story line. The family was really the central 
backdrop. The depiction of the theme was strong 
and the group was able to capture the audienceüs 
attention through their energized musical spots.  
 
Last to perform was the team -up of Admin & 
Finance, General Services and Property. They 
executed their presentation well. Technicality -wise, 
their presentation was the most polished and in fact, 
introduced something new: the hand image 
technique which was simply awesome to witness. 
Their musical spots were well -choreographed as well.  
 
Adm. Martin was tasked to announce the winners. 
While the second group romped off with the grand 
prize, the third group placed second, leaving the first 
team last in ranking. Nevertheless, all groups received 
respective cash prizes which made everyone happy.  
 
What made things more exciting was the execution 
of the parlor games prepared for the children who 
were tagged along by their parents to the party. This 

took place after everyone partook of the set lunch 
SRA distributed for all employees. The kids enjoyed 
the games: from hitting the pot to relays to dance 
contest.  
 
Another well -applauded portion was the surprise 
dance number of some of SRAüs top lady bosses led 
by Deputy Administrator Aida F. Ignacio. They 
exhibited their terpsichorean skills to the tune of 
Beyonce Knowleüs þAll the Single Ladies.ÿ 
 
The next portion of the program was the most -
awaited part: raffle! Items given out were close to a 
hundred apart from the cash. Every name called 
expressed joy and gratitude upon receiving their 
respective winning. After the raffle, some still stayed 
for some merry -making.  
 
Generally, it was a successful and heartfelt occasion, 
leaving a smile in the faces of every attendee. For 
sure, many wonüt forget what transpired the whole 
day and keep the flame of hope in their hearts that 
next yearüs Christmas gathering would be as 
successful or even surpass this yearüs.  

(SRA-Holds Annual   . . . from page 1) 


